
 

P rincipal’s Message  

Tena Koutou Katoa, 

Welcome to week 4 this term is just flying by.  

Good Bye Mr de Vega 

After 10 years at our school we are sad to say goodbye 

to Mr de Vega. We will truly miss his energy and 

commitment and especially his enthusiasm on the 

microphone.  Mr de Vega has won a position at St 

John’s college and will be responsible for religious 

education. We wish him every blessing at his new school. His last day at St Pius X will be Friday 2nd of 

June. 

We welcome Mrs Rachel Rowe, she will be teaching in Kakapo until the end of the term. Mrs Rowe is an 

experienced teacher, particularly in Years 3 and 4 and we are blessed to have her join us.  

School Disco: Thank you to the parents who helped with the disco, going by the 

children’s participation they thoroughly enjoyed the evening.  

 

Ma te Atua e manaaki 

 

Jane Rutherford   
 

IMPORTANT DATES 

    

31st   School Cross Country 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS ARE NOW 16TH JUNE 
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Lord Jesus, you became man and 

came to live among us. For love of us, 

you suffered and died for us. Because 

you are God, you conquered death 

and rose on the third day. Today you 

return to your Father and our Father, 

But you promised to remain with us 

till the end of time, And to send us the 

Holy Spirit.  
New entrants—Kiwi Bock 

Ethel and Isabelle 



Happy Birthday from  

everyone at St Pius X 

19th—Achyllz—Tui 

22nd—Jerome—Kiwi 

23rd—Jaron—Karearea 

25th—Tawhiri—Hoiho 

What’s happening on your Board of Trustees 

 

Last week the BOT had their regular monthly 

meeting. Here is a short summary of the 

decisions they made on your behalf. 

 Welcomed two new members, Rinta 

Varghese and Irene Sanchez-Martinez 

 Received the final budget for 2023 

 Received and accepted the Performance 

Management Policy 

 Received and accepted the Physical 

Restraint Policy. 

 Rolled over the Good Employer Policy 

 Discussed school lunches. 

 Discussed the writing of the Proprietors’ 

Report 

 Received further information about the 

senior camp. 

Parents, please if you need to take 
your child/ren from school early, 
you must come and sign them out 

 

Come and sign in 

at the office! 




